

www.georgesalter.com



Dear stakeholder,

Following the recent government approval of a new School Admissions Code, we have altered our admissions policies for 21-22 and 22-23 to reflect the changes. As this change is a legal requirement, in line with section 3.6 of the code, we have amended our policies without consultation and we are now notifying stakeholders of the change.

Our policy has been updated to reflect the widened definition of Looked After Children and now reads (changes highlighted):

A Looked After Child is either a child who is in the care of a local authority, or being provided with accommodation by a local authority in the exercise of their social services functions (definition used is in Section 22(1) of the Children Act 1989); or, those children who appear to have been in state care outside of England and ceased to be in state care as a result of being adopted. Previously Looked After Children are those who were previously looked after but immediately after being looked after were adopted or became subject to a child arrangements order or special guardianship order.

This wording will be included in our future policies.

A copy of the academy admissions policies can be found on our website here: https://georgesalter.com/key-info/admissions

If you have any questions regarding this change, or should you require a paper copy of the policy, please request one by contacting: Mrs E. Kowalczyk (Academy Admissions).

To see a copy of the new admissions code, please go to https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_da ta/file/1001050/School admissions code 2021.pdf

Yours sincerely,

R Reeve

Mr. R. Reeve Senior Vice Principal



